
 November 21, 2019 
 
 
 IN REPLY REFER TO: 
  

800C2/SEB19877 
  

The Director 
Radiocommunication Bureau 
International Telecommunication Union 
Place des Nations 
CH-1211 Geneva 20, Switzerland 
 
 
Subject:  Notification Information for a new NGSO/FSS satellite 

system, USASAT-NGSO-5 
 
 
Dear Sir: 
 
Pursuant Section 1 of Article 9 of the Radio Regulations, the 
Administration of the United States of America is hereby 
providing the notification information for the non-geostationary 
satellite system, USASAT NGSO-5. 
 
Enclosed is a CD-ROM that contains the following files:   
 
 USASAT-NGSO-5-Notif.mdb 
 

 
In addition we would like to provide the cost recovery billing 
information under Agency code 161 in the Preface to the 
International Frequency List (IFL) for U.S.A. commercial 
operators.  Cost-recovery invoices associated with these 
satellite networks should be sent to the following point of 
contact: 

 
Audrey Allison 

The Boeing Company 
      929 Long Bridge Drive 

Arlington, VA 22202-4208 U.S.A. 
Audrey.allison@boeing.com 
+1-703-465-3215 (office) 
+1-703-465-3359 (fax) 

 
We also request that a courtesy copy of the cost-recovery 
invoice be sent to our administration. 
 



   
  
Please acknowledge receipt of this information, and thank you 
for your kind consideration in this matter. 
 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      
 
     Jose Albuquerque 
     Chief, Satellite Division 
       International Bureau 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
Enclosure  1 CD-ROM 


